
PARISH PAPER - NOTES FOR APM 
 
The parish paper continues to have a healthy bank balance after the 
generosity of the Parish Council and the success of the collection of 
donations in Payhembury Provisions. However, outgoings (ie printing) 
this year were higher than income and the committee is ever aware of 
the possibility of printing costs becoming more expensive. They would 
therefore like to thank the Parish Council for yet another generous 
donation promised for this year and to ask people to continue to give as 
and when they can.  
 
Advertising is good with a waiting list of people wishing to advertise in 
the paper. It was agreed that since prices had been held last year, it 
would be acceptable to raise the rates from July 2013. 
 
Babs Leach has decided to retire from the committee after many years 
of support and the committee would like to thank her for all her work as 
she moves on to new commitments. 
 
Thanks are also due to all members of the committee who undertake the 
various tasks to ensure that the paper is produced with as much news 
as possible and on time. Huge thanks are particularly due to those who 
battle the terrible weather we have had of late to deliver the parish 
papers to the village. 
 
Parish Paper Committee: 
 
Mary Whiting  (Chairman and Distribution) 
Sue Derbyshire  (Editor) 
Kirsty Cann  (Deputy Editor) 
Lin Horrocks  (Advertising) 
Alan Jones  (Treasurer) 
Di Somers 
Anne Lush   (School representative) 
Stephanie Houghton 
Betty Johns  (Founder Member) 
 


